







Dear Friends,

AWA Canada has had a busy few weeks. Ray Young and Eldon Bauer, with the support of Julie Young, Brad Young, and Eldon's grandson, Ronald, set out on a chilly morning to Vernon, British Columbia (BC) to pick up a Cessna 206 float plane that was being repaired by Skytek Aviation. The float plane was loaded onto a fifth wheel and a 26' U-Haul, then transported to Ray's backyard in Kelowna, BC. It was unloaded and then reloaded into the U-Haul over the next few days. Ray, Julie, Eldon and Brad using sheer muscle, pulleys, and physics loaded and tied down the whole airplane into the U-Haul. Included in the loading was the fuselage, floats, engine, wings, tail, and all the interior and many other needed parts.

Ray then set out on a five day drive down through the USA. First stop was the border, where he had to prove that he had permission to transport a USA registered plane that had been in Canada for a few years back into the USA. Being prepared for every scenario, Ray

had the log books and proof of ownership paperwork to present as requested. After a half hour of positive questions and answers, he was granted passage to enter the USA. With skillful driving through Washington, Montana, Wyoming, North Dakota, Minnesota, Wisconsin, Illinois, and Indiana, Ray endured long twelve hour days, extreme ice and winter highway











conditions, making the journey very stressful. Ray knew God was always with him diligently steering the wheel. Along with daily prayers from supportive team members, he was kept safe the whole way, finally ending the journey at MMS Aviation in Coshocton, Ohio.

MMS Aviation will share their talent to repair and assemble the Cessna 206 float plane over the next few months. The goal is to send off the AWA Cessna 206 on floats to the razilian region. This plane will make it possible for medical and gospel workers

to be able to work in much more distant villages and for longer periods of time while also resupplying the launches with vital supplies.

With your faithful prayers and on-going donations to our projects and where needed, we can continue God's and AWA's great humanitarian work in meeting the medical and living needs of those who desperately need it.

We, here at AWA Canada, are grateful to Eldon Bauer for his years of volunteer service and all those in Canada who have volunteered their time to make this ongoing project a success now and in the future.

Together, with you, our prayer partners and supporters, and our faithful volunteers, AWA can all join in fulfilling the work of the Gospel Commission.

May our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ, come soon is our prayer for 2020.

Thank you so much, Ray and Julie Young

